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Chairman’s Report 
Welcome to another Annual General 
Meeting



Annual General Meeting
Key business 
1. Welcome & introduction from the Chair
2. Apologies for absence
3. Acceptance of the minutes of the previous meeting
4. Receive & adopt the Annual Report for the 2016 financial year
5. Receive & adopt the Financial Statement for the 2016 financial year

Elections and appointments
6.  Approval of the Group Scout Leaders nomination for Chair
7.  Election of Group Officers
8.  Election of Group Trustees
6.  Appointment of those section leaders wishing to be trustees
6.  Approval of the nomination of Explorer Scout Leader 
9.  Appointment of Independent Examiner for 2017
10. Presentation of awards
11. Close of business

Please join us at Ted’s BBQ Shack for light refreshments.



Minutes of the last meeting
1. Steve, Group Chair for 2015, welcomed 

everyone to the meeting. 
2. Apologies – none recorded. 
3. Minutes for the 2015 meeting were 

accepted. 
Proposed: Amanda Sutton Seconded: 
Jacqui Ward 

4. Accounts and Annual Report for 2015 were 
approved. 
Proposed: Steve Fairfax Seconded: Ian 
Marshall 

The Group Chair and trustees stood down at this 
point. The Group Scout Leader took the chair. 

5. GSLs nomination for Chair was Steve 
Fairfax. 

The Group Scout Leaders nomination for Chair was 
approved and reappointed Group Chairman took the 
chair for the remainder of the meeting. 

6. Vice Chair – Amanda Sutton 
Proposed: Steve Fairfax Seconded: Craig 
Ward 

7. Treasurer – Maite Last 
Proposed: Amanda Sutton Seconded: Ian 
Marshall 

8. Board of Trustees: stood for election  
Karen Ingelbrecht 
Peter Ingelbrecht 
Sarah Marshall 
Abbey Sutton 
Seconded: David Deakin 

9. Amanda Campbell Bookkeeping Services 
was unanimously agreed for another year. 

10. The Chair thanked everyone for their 
continued support and handed over the 
meeting to the Group Scout Leader and 
Section Leaders for the presentation of 
awards. 

 
After the meeting, a member of the Group Council 
asked how the figure for the charity’s non-monetary 
assets had been arrived at. The trustees explained 
that the land & building value was increased in line 
with inflation at 1% as recommended by a local 
accountant advising on the accounts. The motor 
vehicle is being depreciated in a straight line as per 
accounting recommendations. The increase to 
‘scouting equipment, furniture, etc…’ above the 
investment in ‘capital equipment’ and ‘group 
development’ was as a result of a revaluation of the 
charity’s contents insurance after an asset check. 



REFERENCES,
ADMINISTRATIVE DETAILS &
GROUP STRUCTURE
The more hands, the better.
See who helps make 11th Folkestone Scout Group a success



 

 

 

Group President - Deborah Fletcher 
   

Group Board of Trustees 2016 
(25th June 2016 – 16th May 2017) 
   

Ex-Officio Members:   
Chairman - Steven Fairfax 
Vice-Chair - Amanda Sutton 
Treasurer - Maite Last 
Group Scout Leader - Craig Ward 
Assistant Group Scout Leader - David Deakin 
Centre Manager - Edward Hogben 
Group Active Support Manager - Michael Last 
Beaver Scout Leader - (did not opt-in) 
Cub Scout Leader - Shelley Deakin 
Scout Leader - Catherine Ward 
   

Nominated Members:   
Explorer Scout Leader - Shane Bishop 
   

Elected Members:   
Group Council - Amanda Sutton 
Group Council - Sarah Marshall 
Group Council - Karen Ingelbrecht 
Group Council - Abbey Sutton 
ESU Partnership Agreement - Peter Ingelbrecht 
   

Bankers: - Barclays Bank 
Contact Address: - The Scouting Centre, 

Shepway Close, Folkestone 
CT19 5SJ 

Group Leadership Team 
   

Group Youth Forum:   
Group Youth Commissioner - Chloe Last 
Group Youth Commissioner - Alistair Sutton 
   

Beavers:   
Beaver Scout Leader - Sarah Bishop 
Assistant Beaver Scout Leader - Sam Collins 
Young Leader - Holly 
Beaver Scout Leader - Jacqui Ward 
   

Cubs:   
Cub Scout Leader - Shelley Deakin 
Young Leader - Jack 
Assistant Cub Scout Leader - Andy Sutton 
   

Scouts:   
Young Leader - Gregor 
Young Leader - Rebecca 
Assistant Scout Leader - Ian Marshall 
Assistant Scout Leader - David Sutton 
Scout Leader - Catherine Ward 
Section Assistant - Peter Woodsford 
   

Lost Explorers:   
Explorer Scout Leader - Shane Bishop 
Explorer Scout Leader - Ben Marshall 
   

Group Active Support:   
Group Active Support Member - Steve Fairfax  
Group Active Support Coordinator - Peter Ingelbrecht 
Group Active Support Member - Jane Lambert 
Group Active Support Manager - Mike Last 
Group Active Support Member - David Sutton  
Group Active Support Member - Catherine Ward 

11th Folkestone (St. John’s) Scout Group
Registered charity no. 285558 (England & Wales)

Group Leadership Team



GOVERNANCE, OBJECTIVES,
ACTIVITIES, ACHIEVEMENTS
& FINANCIAL REVIEW

The 11th Folkestone Scout Group is steered by its volunteers. This is
split between the uniformed leaders who run the programme and
the Group Board of Trustees who are responsible for the day to day
management of the Group, its assets, finances and resources.



Administrative Information 

Structure, Governance & 
Management 

Risk and Internal Control 

 

Damage to the building, property and equipment



Injury to leaders, helpers, supporters and members

Reduced income from fund raising

Reduction or loss of leaders

Reduction or loss of members

Objectives and Activities 
The Purpose of Scouting 

The Values of Scouting 

The Scout Method 



Financial Review 
Reserve & Investment Policy 

Other Information  



Achievements & Performance
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73

At the 2017 census (reporting the Group’s membership, 
including Explorer Unit and Young Leaders, for 2016), the 
Group recorded a membership of 109 young people and 
adults, up nine members of 2015. 

Awards Presented in 2016/17

Congratulations to them all.

Chief Scout’s Bronze Award

Chief Scout’s Silver Award

Chief Scout’s Gold Award

Chief Scout’s Platinum Award &
Duke of Edinburgh’s Bronze Award

Gregor L.

Amy M.
Shane W.

Kieran B.
Samuel D.

This year, our young
people have earned

346 badges...

1 Chief Scout's

Platinum Award

4 adults havehave completedtheir WoodBadgeTraining

Elizabeth B.
Nicole C.
Riley L.

Andrew R.
Calum W.



Group Scout Leader’s Report 

Steve Fairfax, Maite Last, Amanda Sutton, David Deakin, Jane 
Lambert, Shelley Deakin, Ted Hogben, Jacqui Ward, Sarah 
Bishop, Maite Last, Peter Ingelbrecht, Shane Bishop, Ben 
Marshall, Ian Marshall, David Sutton, Karen Ingelbrecht, Sam 
Collins, Mike Last, Sarah Marshall, Peter Woodsford, Chloe Last, 
Abbey Sutton, Andy Sutton and Kate Ward 

Also to our dedicated young leaders; Gregor, Beckie, Jack and 
Holly 



 

 

 

 

 

Over the year 12 Beavers have successfully moved up to Cubs and 
23 new YP have come into Beavers from the waiting list. We have 
three adults running the section alongside an extremely committed 
and enthusiastic young leader in training but would be interested in 
hearing from anyone who feels they could commit to becoming an 
occasional helper or section assistant. 

The Beavers took part in 30 challenges to finally complete the 30th 
Birthday celebrations. They joined in the worldwide postcard swap, 
writing and sending 30 postcards and received quite a few back from 
all over the British Isles as well as from Australia, Canada and New 
Zealand. They also received special cards from HM The Queen and 
the Duchess of Cambridge...it was exciting to see the special 
envelopes with the Royal Postmarks on them. 

Most of the Beavers joined us for a Christmas themed sleepover and 
we even had a visit from Father Christmas on the Sunday morning 
who had presents for everybody. There were games, crafts and 
cooking on the Saturday with a chip supper followed by a film and 
then bed. Despite high levels of excitement all the YP were asleep by 
11:30pm and most didn't wake up until 7am!  After breakfast of 
cereals, toast and eggy bread a few more games were played until it 
was time to go home. There were some very tired Beavers (and even 
more tired leaders!!). 

Our activities over the year have included: 

 Codes and Communication - we were spies leaving hidden 
messages and having to crack codes to find things out. We even 
dressed up in disguises with moustaches, hats and wigs. 

 Roald Dahl Challenge - games, puzzles and activities related to our 
favourite Roald Dahl books. 

 Fire Safety around Halloween and Guy Fawkes Night. We learned 
to light sparklers, hold them safely and dispose of them safely too. 

 Making musical instruments and rain makers. 
 Understanding how to care for the wild birds who visit our gardens 
and making different kinds of bird feeders. 

 Learning about deaf awareness and how to use BSL to sign the 
alphabet, our names, greetings and colours. Then we used those 
signs to learn the rainbow song. 

 Tasting different types of Chinese food for the Chinese New Year. 
 Problem solving and team work. 
 Thinking about our promise and setting personal challenges. 

Many of the activities undertaken are linked to badges and our 
Beavers have worked hard on different components of challenge 
badges as well as activity badges this year. The challenge badges 
can have up to 15 different components and the activity badges 
usually have no more than 6.  

We were very proud of the four Beavers who achieved their Chief 
Scout Bronze Awards before moving up to Cubs. For these awards 
Beavers have to gain six challenge badges and at least five activity 
badges so well over 100 different activities or challenges, all of which 
have to be planned into the programme.  





 

 

 

 
What another amazing year! 
From code breaking to record breaking and tennis to indoor golf, 
we’ve been up to a lot. Our Scouts have demonstrated many skills 
and given new things a try whilst working as teams, individually and 
most importantly having a great time.  
Last summer we joined the District Scouts for an evening of sculpting 
sand on the beach. Our Scouts created a grand design that included 
some very detailed components. It was a great evening enjoyed by 
all.  
Fencing going on at one end of the hall and indoor golf at the other 
whilst we pitched tents in between, just one example of an evening in.  
Attending Scarefest at Gilwell Park was a highlight for many. We 
enjoyed archery, climbing, minibeasts, dodgems and fire throwing to 
name a few activities. The evening saw us getting into the Halloween 
spirit by dressing up and heading out to explore scary mazes. The 
finishing touch was the fantastic laser firework display! 
On another summers evening we met at Hythe tennis club where we 
learnt how to correctly serve and return the ball. Everybody showed 
different skills and personally improved by the end of the evening.  
Making ice-cream in a bag was a very messy experience, it tasted 
good though ;) An evening hula hooping was exhausting and enjoyed 
by all, some of our scouts can really swing those hips! 
Up Smallpox Hill gave some brilliant evening views for our night hike 
and we even did a bit of star gazing along the way. Another evening 
out gave us the opportunity to learn a bit more about the memorial 
arch and the history behind it.  

Another hands on experience as we attempted salt dough creations 
which unfortunately just crumbled apart once dry, we will have to re-
explore this another time.  
Our record breaking night saw us having a go at a variety of different 
world records including; catching balls whilst blind folded, sorting 
crayons by colour, building Lego towers, constructing Mr Potato head 
and picking up pegs.  
We have spent some of the time this year working towards specific 
badges. We explored different weather types, cloud formations and 
how to read weather maps. This badge was awarded to our Scouts 
able to demonstrate their knowledge. We spent a couple of evenings 
focused on fire safety where we refreshed our knowledge of what to 
do at the scene of a fire, heard about leaders personal experiences 
when dealing with fire and also had the opportunity to use a fire 
extinguisher. A lot of fun was had on our code breaker evening, 
Scouts worked in patrols to solve clues in a variety of different codes 
which led them round the building to a chocolate treat finish.  
Recently we tried our hand at semaphore, taking two groups in 
different directions along the North Downs where we attempted to 
communicate using flags. We came up against a few challenges but 
were soon able to send and receive messages using semaphore. 
Our trading stations activity required teams of scouts to ‘pay’ for the 
challenges they wanted to give a go, if they succeeded they made 
back double their money. This evening showed acknowledgement of 
others strengths and weaknesses when coming to decisions about 
what to attempt as a team.  
The rest of this year has many more exciting things in store and top of 
that list is KIJ! 
 



  

  

 

 

Over this year, the Explorers have concentrated on the 
challenge areas of the programme.  

First was to explore the importance of water. This was all to do 
with the national ‘Million Hands’ initiative which encouraged 
Scout Groups to choose a cause to find out about to educate 
members and the community. Our Group chose Water Aid. We 
explored many aspects of the work Water Aid does, using 
many different methods - from carrying water many miles (a 
hike from The Royal Military Canal back to the HQ with a 2l 
bottle of canal water, to falling out of a kayak during an 
evening on the water. The Explorers enjoyed these amazing 
experiences and hopefully learnt a thing or to as well.  

The Explorers turned master chef after building the term’s 
programme themselves with a desire to complete an activity 
badge or two. The ingredient list was impressive, not so sure 
about the finished articles! Finally, the Explorers have learnt 
how to build, light and cook on a fire – no small feat with all the 
attempts we’ve had, so well done Explorers.  

We’ve also taken part in some less traditional scouting 
activities – defying gravity at… Gravity in Maidstone. As a 
reward for excellent work on their badges, we all took the 
minibus up the motorway to enjoy an evening of active 
participation in bouncing and acrobatics. Everyone had a great 
time and came back in one piece – even the leaders.  

Over the last year some of our Explorers have transformed in 
to amazing young leaders, helping support the development of 
our lovely young people in the younger sections. I know their 
support is greatly appreciated by the section leaders in the 
Group and we’ve been really impressed with the way they’ve 
taken to their role. Our young leaders have also been 
instrumental in encouraging and developing a youth shaped 
focus where our young people all across the group are 
involved in the development of the programme and activities. 
We are so proud of them.   

In the future we hope to see more of our Explorers achieving 
their Chief Scout’s Platinum Award, many more badges and 
enjoying their scouting more than ever.   

Well done Explorers on active year.  

Shane & Ben 
Explorer Scout Leaders 



OUR FINANCES
Our accounts have been produced on a Receipts and Payments 
basis as laid down by the guidances of both The Scout Associa-
tion and the Charity Commission
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